
HorseThief Reservoir Benefit District – March 23, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the HTR Benefit District was called to order by Chairman, Gilbert Benton at 8:32 a.m.  on March 23, 2021.  HTR Board members present were:  Gene Webb, Chris Law, Henry Reed, Sam Seybold, Daniel Cecil, and Steve Seibel.  Those members absent were Randy Wehkamp.  Others present were Rebecca Wyatt; Interim Director and Heather Mihm, Interim Administrator. Guests present were:  Sumar Stormont with Global Insurance.  

Sumar gave a 15 presentation on Global Life Family Heritage Insurance. This is an insurance that employees or board members would pay out of pocket and would not go through HTR payroll.  The insurance company that Sumar is affiliated with offers Cancer, ICU, Heart, Life and Accident insurance. Sumar stayed throughout the meeting. 

Consent Calendar:

Chris and Sam reviewed the March vouchers.  Sam wanted to check the status of the AirMed benefit. I will call and check on premium refund and how that works with replacing an employee.  Chris asked about the VenTek, automated pay station charges and Heather explained what the payment was for.  Sam made a motion to approve the March vouchers and February Minutes.  Chris seconded and the motion passed.  

Sam made a motion to approve the January minutes that were written by attorney, Adam Dees.  Chris seconded and the motion passed. 

New Business:

Discussion was held on the return of the $100.00 check that was sent to the PWS for the lease agreement.  The Board will have Heather void the check that was issued in February and have a new one issued for $5.00 for the April vouchers.  This will take care of the lease agreement arrangement that is set between both boards. 

The board discussed the options for spraying the park.  Daniel suggested that two applications for this year would be beneficial.  Steve wanted to make sure that anyone who does spray the park will us acceptable chemical so that it does not affect our water. Becca will make sure that each person who bid on the spraying job will get the FDA approved chemical.  Steve made a motion to approve spraying the park twice, not to exceed $11,400.00 and as long as the chemical used is approved.  Henry seconded and the motion passed. 

Old Business:

Continued discussion was held regarding seed and planting.  Henry had two quotes and Daniel ran some figures on the quotes.  Lane Halling also wanted to donate extra seed that he had from last year.  The board accepted his donation.  Daniel made a motion to purchase the seed from Sharp Bros. and Henry seconded.  Gene Webb will do some checking with some farmers that may be interested in help with planting.  Gene will update us at the next board meeting. 

Management Report

Heather wanted the board to know that Rocking M Media is considering having a Festival in August.  She will set up a meeting with Josh Roesener and bring back more information during the April meeting. 

Heather gave a brief update with the VenTek order.  She is submitting the wrap information and other specifications for the machine.  

Becca gave an update on the docks.  Steve also gave some input on the cost increase since Josh had gotten the initial bids in 2020.  There are a lot of options but would require a lot more money.  Becca will continue to go with the initial two docks that were previously approved.  She will continue the ordering process. 

Sam brought up the rock complaints on the shoreline.  He understands that erosion is a huge problem, however; he is concerned about the boaters who enjoy HTR.  Sam asked the board to think of innovative ways to offer boaters for easier access.  Piers could be a possible fix.  We will look at grant money for these types of tfixes. 

Steve made a motion to the board to recess into executive session, for 20 minutes, pursuant to the personnel matters of non-elected personnel exception found in KSA 75-4319(b).  The justification for closing the meeting is to protect the privacy of the individual(s) to be discussed. The open meeting will resume in 10:45 a.m.  Henry seconded and the motion passed.  Board members will remain in executive session. 

Sam made a motion to continue the executive session for another 30 minutes.  Steve seconded and the open meeting will resume and 11:15 a.m.  

The board did not take any action upon returning to open session and prior to adjournment.   

Sam made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:17 a.m.  Chris seconded and the meeting was adjourned. 


Randy Wehkamp, Secretary 


